
BLOCK PARTY OR PLAY STREET PERMIT

Frequenty Asked Questions  
NEIGHBORS

CAN I ACCESS MY HOUSE DURING A BLOCK PARTY 
OR PLAY STREET?
Yes, local access is always allowed. The host is 
responsible to ensure an adult is available at all 
times to quickly move the barricades allowing access 
for local traffic. This includes visitors, deliveries, and 
emergency vehicles.

WHAT SHOULD I DO IF I HAVE AN ISSUE WITH A 
BLOCK PARTY OR PLAY STREET ON MY BLOCK?
Occasionally, SDOT staff receives complaints about 
Block Parties and Play Streets. Normally, these 
are related to proper access not provided. For 
this or other reasons, we encourage you to have 
an open dialogue with your neighbors to resolve 
issues directly. If this has not resolved the issue, 
please send detailed complaints with photos to 
Publicspace@Seattle.gov and your complaint will be 
assigned to an inspector.

CAN I PARK MY CAR ON THE STREET DURING A 
BLOCK PARTY OR PLAY STREET?
Yes, parking is not restricted unless the “no parking” 
a-frames are present 72 hours in advance.

HOW CAN I SHARE FEEDBACK ABOUT THE 
PROGRAM IN GENERAL?
If you have comments, questions, or general 
information please email the program coordinator at 
Publicspace@Seattle.gov.


